DuPage Township - 241 Canterbury Lane, Bolingbrook, IL 60440 DuPage Township Senior Committee Minutes - August 6, 2024

- Call to Order 6:00 pm
- II Pledge of Allegiance
- III Roll Call

Township Supervisor Gary Marschke Township Clerk Barbara Parker Levy Center Director Linda Youngs Committee Chairperson Carla Williams. Committee Vice Chairperson Diane Itell.

Secretary Bernadette Young

Member Ola Love Member Carol Krupka Member Shelia Compton Member Judith Schmidt. Member Kathy Wayne

**ABSENT** 

**ABSENT** 

IV Agenda

Motion to approve Krupka

Second Wayne

Approved

V Approval of Minutes - May 7, 2024

Motion to approve Parker

Second Youngs

Approved

VI Public Comments

None

VII New Business

a. Red Hat's Club Update

Membership renewal paperwork was completed and submitted by Carla. Cards should be received soon.

Red Hats going to see Tina Turner. Participants will be members only.

Red Hats will meet at Pelican Harbor on August 14. This outing will be open to all who wish to attend.

b. Bolingbrook Sr. Club update

Senior Club picnic was held July 30, 2024.

c. Friends of the Levy update

Bingo fundraiser plans continue.

Friends of the Levy presented a check in the amount of \$3,000 to the Township for the Senior Olympics.

Discussion of 2024 Senior Activities

The Senior Expo will be October. 10 from 10-3 and will cater to the needs of Seniors. It will focus on education and services such as DMV mobile van, Midwest Cardiology, McCauley Funeral Home, Rachael Ventura, OSCO, etc.

August events are 99% sold out. Trip suggestions include Goat and Vine. Looking for a Mexican restaurant.

## e. Community Nutrition Network update

Jennifer Russell is doing a great job and works well with the Township.

## VIII Reports

a. Chairperson's Report

There is excellent Committee participation.

b. Board Liaison Report

A Volunteer Above and Beyond Award was discussed again. Nominations of others or oneself should be submitted no later than November.

Tools for Schools was a success. Thanks to all volunteers. The last Pop Up Pantry for the season will be August 16.

## IX Members' Comments

Member Krupka reported Sr. Club members with mobility devices are using the stairs rather then the ramp and this is extremely dangerous. Director Youngs said it should be reported to her immediately if it occurs again.

The next meeting will be September 3, 2024.

X Adjournment 7:35pm Motion Youngs Second Krupka Approved

Respectful submitted, Bernadette Young, Secretary